U.S. Route 250/McCauley Drive Intersection reopens tonight

Starting tonight, August 8, the contractor will begin removing the concrete barricades at the
center of the U.S. Route 250/McCauley Drive intersection, marking a significant milestone in the
ongoing concrete rehabilitation project.

While the overall project remains underway, this phase marks the end of significant traffic
disruptions at the intersection. Notably, the contractor is one week ahead of schedule, allowing
for an earlier reopening than the original three weeks.

By late tonight, the intersection will be fully operational with no restrictions on turning
movements at the intersection.

Due to recent traffic impacts, signal timing at the intersection was adjusted to help with traffic
flow. Following the reopening of this section, ODOT may need to make additional timing
modifications to the signals to restore traffic flow to normal.

Although traffic will resume the normal traffic pattern at the intersection, there is an 11-foot lane
width restriction until project completion.

Next Traffic Impacts

Beginning at 8 p.m. on Thursday, August 22, the U.S. Route 36 westbound exit ramp to U.S. Route
250 west/State Route 800 north will be temporarily closed for ramp improvements. The closure
will remain in effect until Monday, August 25 at 6 a.m.

Project Completion
The overall project is scheduled for completion is October 31, 2025.

For more information contact: D11.PIO@dot.ohio.gov, 330-308-7817




